Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council 
Staffing Committee 







      1st November 2023
Brundall Memorial Hall
	Present:
Chairman Cllr K Wilkins, Cllr G Buckley, Cllr C Whitehouse, Deputy Clerk Claudia Dickson for part of meeting.

	Minute
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping
	

	SC039
	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr L Britt
	

	SC040
	Declarations of Interest

None received.
	

	SC041
	Minutes of the Last Meeting 
Resolved to approve the Minutes of 4th August and confidential notes for SC036.
	

	SC042
	Matters Arising (Not on Agenda)
None
	

	SC043
	 It was resolved to close the Meeting under the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 to discuss confidential staff matters.
	

	SC044
	To report on the expected forthcoming vacancy for Parish Clerk
It was reported that Sharon Smyth, Parish Clerk, has tendered her notice in writing. 
	

	SC045
	To discuss the process for the finalisation of the Parish Clerk’s term of employment, including business continuity and handover.
A leaving date of 17th December was approved by the Committee.
To enable the easiest handover possible the Clerk will be asked to produce a variety of task information sheets, documentation etc. before leaving.
Sharon will be invited to the PC meeting on 18th December so that Councillors and members of the public can bid farewell and share refreshments. 
	KW
KW and SS
GB 

	SC046
	To discuss any need for a short term option to cover any vacancy in clerking hours with locum support
It was agreed to employ a temporary locum Deputy Clerk as soon as possible. Adverts and approaches to agencies to begin immediately

	CD

	SC047
	To discuss proposals to fill the Parish clerk vacancy and related discussion regarding future plans for the roles and responsibilities of the staffing team.

It was agreed that it was essential that a new appointment should be made as soon as possible to ensure the continued support to the council. To that end it was agreed to interview Claudia Dickson, Deputy Clerk, at this meeting for the position.

If Claudia is appointed, it was agreed to advertise for a new, substantive Deputy Clerk, either as a single post or job share at the earliest opportunity. Claudia will calculate the number of hours which would be available for this post/s from the current financial envelope.
Role responsibilities were discussed and some areas of work were reallocated within the new structure. New Job Descriptions etc will be produced. This reflected a view that a new Deputy would have an Asset Management/Project Management focus
Areas of responsibility currently in the Addendum to be reallocated.
	CD

KW
CD

	SC048
	If appropriate, resolve a recommendation to the full council for the position of Parish Clerk and future staffing support

An interview with Claudia was carried out by the 3 members of the Staffing Committee.

It was confirmed that Claudia has the required qualifications for the role of Parish Clerk.

Following a successful outcome, it was resolved to offer the substantive position of Parish Clerk to Claudia Dickson, dependant on ratification by the Parish Council via email.
Claudia accepted the position subject to formal approval.  Congratulations were expressed by the Staff Committee to Claudia on her appointment.
	

	SC049
	Items for the next Agenda (not for discussion)

TBC
	

	SC050
	Calendar Dates for the Year Ahead: 
9 February 2024
Meeting Closed at 11.30
	

	
	Signed as a true record…………………………………………….  Date……………………………
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